Mayor & Commissioners Meeting Minutes

September 5, 2018


The Mayor and Commissioners

of the Town of Elkton
September 5, 2018
The Mayor and Commissioners of the Town of Elkton (the “Board”) held their first scheduled meeting in September on this date at 7:00 p.m.  The following persons were present: Mayor Robert J. Alt; Commissioners Charles H. Givens, Sr.; Mary Jo Jablonski and Earl M. Piner, Sr.; Town Administrator Lewis H. George, Jr.; Finance Director Steven H. Repole; Elkton Police Chief Matthew J. Donnelly; Administration Office Secretary L. Michelle Henson; and Town Attorney John P. Downs, Esquire. Commissioner Jean A. Broomell was excused from the meeting.


Mayor Alt called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. and led all those in attendance in the Pledge of Allegiance.


Mayor Alt stated Commissioner Broomell will not be in attendance this evening.


Mayor Alt recognized Cecil County Council candidate Bill Coutz in attendance. 


ACTION:
The minutes of the August 15, 2018 meeting were approved on a motion made by Commissioner Givens.  The motion was seconded by Commissioner Jablonski and approved by all present with no corrections or amendments.

ACTION:
The financial report and the bills submitted for payment were approved on a motion made by Commissioner Jablonski.  The motion was seconded by Commissioner Piner and approved by all present. 


Town Administrator’s Report

Elk Landing Foundation


Request for Waiver of Alcohol Prohibition


Elk Landing Historic Beer Tasting Event – September 28, 2018


Mr. George presented a request from the Elk Landing Foundation for a Waiver of Alcohol Prohibition for the Elk Landing Historic Beer Tasting Event on September 28, 2018.


ACTION:
The request for a Waiver of Alcohol Prohibition for the Historic Beer Tasting Event at the Elk Landing Foundation property on September 28, 2018 was approved on a motion made by Commissioner Jablonski. The motion was seconded by Commissioner Givens and approved by all present.


Resolution R10-2018

Community Legacy Grant Application – Façade Grant


Mr. George presented Resolution R10-2018, approving the Town’s application for and receipt of financing for a Community Legacy project for the Elkton Downtown Façade Grant Program. A copy of Resolution R10-2018 was read and placed into the record of the minutes.

ACTION:
Resolution R10-2018 was approved on a motion made by Commissioner Givens. The motion was seconded by Commissioner Piner and approved by all present.


Proclamation P14-2018

Constitution Week – September 17 – 23, 2018


Mr. George presented Proclamation P14-2018, Constitution Week September 17 – 23, 2018 for approval. A copy of Proclamation P14-2018 was read and placed into the record of the minutes. 


Ms. Mary Biron received a copy of Proclamation P14-2018 on behalf of the Head of Elk Chapter of the National Society Daughters of the Revolution. 

Mayor Alt’s Report

Mayor Alt announced the Elkton High School Golden Elks Marching Band will be performing on September 29, 2018, and read a Certificate of Recognition for the band. He stated that the Board supported the group in 2017 by placing a full page ad in the program and requested a consensus from the Board to do the same this year. It was the consensus of the Board to place the Certificate of Recognition in the program as was done in 2017.


Mayor Alt stated he met with Northrup Grumman officials earlier today. He stated while the company is not located within town limits, he felt it was important to offer support to any facility that serves the United States. 

Mayor Alt stated the Grand Prix Race is scheduled for October 6, 2018, and asked for an update regarding a request from the race organizers to remove / alter speed humps on Howard Street. Mr. George stated the speed humps were placed on Howard Street for the safety of pedestrians and noted that Highway User Revenue Funds were utilized to install them. He stated it is not feasible to remove / alter the devices.


 Mayor Alt, referring to the Board’s ongoing discussions regarding a planned Community Center, stated the Town, in an attempt to minimize costs to taxpayers, applied for a $500,000 grant and an $800,000 grant associated with the project. He stated the Town did not receive the $500,000 grant, but did receive the $800,000 grant. He commended Planning Director Jeanne Minner for her efforts in applying for the funding. Commissioner Givens concurred with Mayor Alt’s comments regarding Ms. Minner’s efforts.

Commissioner Piner’s Report

Commissioner Piner commended the Elkton Police Department and DPW staff for noticeable improvements throughout town.


Commissioner Jablonski’s Report

Commissioner Jablonski announced Fall Fest is scheduled for September 14 – 15, 2018. She stated the event has a full slate of vendors and live entertainment. She stated Bobbie Anne’s Dance Studio, which will be celebrating its 70th year, will provide dancers.

Commissioner Jablonski, referring to the Town’s Transient Vendor permitting process, stated the Town of Bel Air established designated areas from which food trucks and food vendors can operate. She asked the Board to consider the same type of designation for Elkton. She stated that all businesses are welcome in Elkton, however the downtown now has 6 brick and mortar businesses and lunchtime foot traffic is important.


Mayor Alt asked to schedule the discussion for the September 12, 2018 workshop and asked for a zoning map of the downtown for the workshop.


Commissioner Givens requested a copy of the vendor designation map from Bel Air for the September 12, 2018 workshop.

Commissioner Piner suggested that downtown businesses should be invited to the September 12, 2018 workshop.


Public comment


Mr. Ed Ginder stated the Planning Commission should have input regarding designation of Transient Vendor locations.

Mr. Ginder requested vine and weed removal from the Route 213 bridge.


Mr. Max Kramer, owner of C3ntral Tavern, expressed concerns regarding negative impacts that Transient Vendors have on the lunchtime dining and shopping traffic on Main Street. 
Hearing no additional business to come before the Board, Mayor Alt adjourned the meeting at 7:22 p.m.

L. Michelle Henson

Senior Administrative Specialist
A VIDEO RECORDING OF THIS MEETING RETAINED AT THE ADMINISTRATION OFFICE

Note: The minutes of regularly scheduled public meetings conducted by the Mayor and Commissioners of the Town of Elkton, following their approval, are posted at www.elkton.org. The minutes, in hard copy format, are retained indefinitely by the Town of Elkton, Administration Office, 100 Railroad Avenue, Elkton, Maryland 21921.
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